
 
Meeting Minutes 

February 27, 2018 

 

 

Venue: Town Hall (78 Main Street, Hudson, MA 01749) 

3rd Floor Conference Room B 

 

 

• Call to Order:  Jay Murphy and Christy Vaillancourt 

 

• Vouchers to be Approved: 

Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to approve all vouchers.  The motion was seconded by Mr. 

Murphy and carried 2-0 

 

• Minutes to be Approved: 

January 23, 2018 

Ms. Vaillancourt motioned to approve the Minutes with corrections.  The motion  

was seconded by Mr. Murphy and carried 2-0 

 

Old Business 

65 Main Street update 

2 letters of violation have been sent due to trash complaints.  Orifice will provide 2 

dumpsters and will empty them twice weekly.  Kelli will check with the Fire Department 

regarding plastic vs. metal dumpsters.  Kelli and Eddie have not seen any rats on 

inspections.   

There is an issue with mold inside 65 Main Street, as well as Emergency lights not 

working, the elevator inspection is outdated, the fire extinguishers are out of date and 

stairs in the back of the building are in disrepair.  Kelli will discuss the issues with Jeff 

Wood, Building Commissioner. 

 

Anjun Spa update 

Started the license process two months ago.  They have been operating without a license.  

Kelli and Eddie went to the business with Officer Barese on February 23 and told them 

they could not be open.   

 

• New Business 

Dumpsters Kelli and Debbie suggested a proposed change to the regulation requiring the 

trash companies to collect fees for dumpsters from their customers.  Further information 

will be provided at a later date. 

 

Update on Substance Abuse Prevention Program 

Narcan Press Release about 125 Narcan kits in Hudson, Natick, Ashland and 

Framingham.  The Recreation Department will train all employees to administer Narcan. 

 

 

BOARD OF HEALTH 
78 Main Street 

Hudson, MA 01749 

(978) 562-2020 



 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:05 PM 


